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April 6, 2021 

City of Kelowna 

Urban Planning Department 

1435 Water Street 

Kelowna, BC 

Application to Rezone the Property from RU1 – Large Lot Housing to RU6 – Two Dwelling 

Housing with an Additional Variance at 3090 Holland Road 

 

Dear Planning Staff, 

The purpose of this application is to rezone the subject property from RU1 – Large Lot 

Housing to RU6 – Two Dwelling Housing with an additional Variance to the rear yard setback 

of the existing dwelling. In addition, there is a Subdivision PLR application currently in stream 

on the subject property for a 2-lot split (S20-0028). The intended result is to have two 

properties under the RU6 zone. Context photos are provided to show the current 

configuration of the property. 

Rezoning 

In the immediate neighbourhood, there are multiple properties which are zoned RU6, 

including the end of Holland Road and the entire block of Lowe Court and Bouvette Street. 

The subject property is located within the Permanent Growth Boundary on the KLO 

Transportation Corridor, which is defined as a “4 Lane Arterial” with a bicycle network and 

BC Transit bus route. In addition to transportation amenities, we believe the application is 

beneficial to the community for multiple reasons. Firstly, the application will allow for much 

needed infill upgrades on a street which has seen limited redevelopment since it was 

originally constructed. Once the associated subdivision is complete, the northern property will 

support two dwellings under the RU6 zone due to the lot width and area. On the property to 

the south, the existing dwelling will remain in place due to recent upgrades by the landowner, 

therefore it will remain as single-dwelling housing. With regards to amenities, the property is 

situated near Okanagan College, Kelowna Secondary School, KLO Middle School, Pandosy 

Urban Center, Munson Pond Park, etc. This property is an ideal location for students or 

growing families. 
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URBAN OPTIONS Planning Corp. ◼ Kelowna, BC ◼ ☎ 250.575.6707 ◼ ✉ birte@urbanoptions.ca  

 

Development Variance 

A Development Variance Permit application is necessary to address the rear yard of the 

existing dwelling. Once the property is subdivided, the rear yard (currently a side yard) will 

become non-conforming. A Variance is sought to legalize the rear yard at 4.82m. Since the 

southern property will remain as single-dwelling housing with no new construction, it is 

anticipated that the neighbourhood will not be affected by the Variance.   

We believe this project creates positive infill in a growing area of Kelowna. For any questions 

regarding the application, please contact Urban Options Planning Corp. at 250.575.6707. 

 

Regards, 

 

 

 

Birte Decloux, RPP MCIP 

Urban Options Planning Corp. 




